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PCC Foundation Announces 
Million Dollar Challenge 

With $300,000 raised and a $1 
million challenge grant in place, 
The Pratt Community College 
Foundation has launched a 
capital campaign to build a track 
and field complex.
“We are pleased to announce 
that the Foundation is working to 
secure funding for this important 
project,” says Foundation Board 
and Campaign Committee 
Member Gregg Lesh of Wichita.  
“The project will benefit not only 
the Community College, but Skyline and Pratt school students as well. 
We are excited to have a privately funded $1 million challenge grant 
to help us reach our goal.” 
“This is a community project,” says Pratt Community College President 
Dr. Michael Calvert.  “The College does not have a track and field 
facility.  Skyline school district has a highly inadequate track and field 
facility, and the Pratt School district has a track which does not allow 
them to host track meets.  The track and field complex—built as a 
result of this capital campaign—will serve all three of these schools, 
and much like the Green Sports Complex, serve as an economic 
engine for the community.”
“We are grateful for the planning that has taken place with the 
school districts, the City, and others,” said Calvert.  
The College Foundation is taking the lead on securing the funding 
for this project, but the facilities are designed to help the entire 
community.  In addition to the local schools and PCC, the track will 
be available to host such events as AAU meets and Special Olympics 
and will also serve as a health and exercise venue for the public.  The 
field inside the track will have an artificial surface that can be used by 
the PCC soccer teams, as well as City recreation programs and the 
general public.  An artificial surface provides the flexibility for many 
options, including youth tournaments, which will complement other 
events at Green Sports Complex and will further strengthen the value 
of the sports complex in bringing visitors to Pratt.
Plans call for the track and field facility to be built east of the current 
Green Sports Complex located on the southeast side of Pratt.  
For the full story visit, prattcc.edu.



The Pratt Community College Associate 
Degree Nursing (ADN)  Program has been 
approved by the Kansas State Board of Nursing 
(KSBN) to allow enrollment for the 2018-2019 
academic year.

In April of 2017 PCC put its ADN program on 
hold for one year to allow faculty the opportunity 
to conduct a complete transformative 
restructuring of the ADN program starting with 
the mission and concluding with sustainable 
and repeatable measures to help ensure a high 
quality program in the future. PCC was granted 
approval by KSBN on Mar. 29, to voluntarily 
cease admissions to the ADN Program for one 
academic year. 

PCC nursing faculty and administration 
received the news that the ADN Program was 
approved to admit students just last week after 
a final review and meeting at the KSBN offices 
in Topeka. During that time PCC presented the 
restructured ADN curriculum and syllabi for all 
courses and case study examples compiled 
by nursing faculty Sandy Nissen and Sherry 
Ward. PCC administration and nursing staff also 
provided clearly defined, measurable, and 
assessable goals, objectives and benchmarks 
that were established and evaluated weekly, 
monthly, and quarterly to help ensure ADN 
faculty met administrative expectations.

PCC’s Director of Nursing, Kim Hansen 
proposed to KSBN approval to admit 30 students 
for the ADN program to begin this Fall. She also 
announced the hiring of a new adjunct faculty 
member to the team, Tammy Barber. Barber will 
be teaching PN clinical for the Winfield campus.

Remarks from the KSBN were overall positive 
toward Hansen, the administration and the PCC 
Board of Trustees. They stated in a review after 
a February on-site visit to Pratt that they saw 
many strengths within the program including 
the support of administration and trustees and 
within the nursing department itself. They also 
praised the facilities at the Pratt campus nursing 
simulation room and the community clinical 
site which is located in Pratt Regional Medical 
Center. 

Hansen says that in this last year the 
department staff have made many changes to 
not only the curriculum but also the way they 
test nursing students to prepare them for state 
licensing exams,  and the admissions process. 

“Our faculty have completely revised the 
curriculum for the ADN Program with the help 
of a grant hired development consultant,” 
said Hansen. “We submitted a new proposed 
curriculum to the KSBN at our last visit along with 

case study examples for cross evaluation.”
PCC President, Dr. Michael Calvert says the 

he and the PCC family are all very excited to re-
admit students to our ADN Program starting this 
fall.  

“We consistently hear from our local and 
regional health care facilities that the need 
for quality nurses is high,” said Calvert. “We 
appreciate the support of the KSBN, who 
certainly did their due diligence in this process. 
I would also like to thank the PCC Board of 
Trustees, the community, and the PCC faculty 
and staff for their unwavering support of our 
nursing programs. A special thank you to the 
PCC Nursing faculty and staff for their continued 
hard work in the quest to rebuild the quality of 
the ADN Program. We will build off the most 
recent NCLEX pass rates as a foundation and 
look forward to the future optimistically”

The KSBN does have recommendations for 
the program moving forward. They approved 
the Practical Nursing (PN) program for another 
5 years given that they maintain their National 
Council Licensure Examination (NCLEX) pass 
rates which have been higher than required at 
90.91 percent pass rate.

“We are extremely pleased to receive 
the five-year approval from KSBN for the PN 
Program,” said Calvert. “The pass rates and 
outcomes have a long history of success 
and we are honored to receive the highest 
recommendation (5 year approval) from KSBN. 
Our faculty and staff continue to deliver high 
quality health care education.”

 The ADN NCLEX pass rates for last year are 
also up at 83.33 percent. 

The ADN Program has one more step 
to complete now that KSBN has given their 
approval the Kansas Board of Regents will 
review the revised cirriculum which is currently in 
process.

Nursing Program Announces Approval 
to Admit Students for the 2018-2019 Term



Elizabeth Bible began her journey at 
Pratt Community College as a student 
in the fall of 1954. She attended PCC 
until she graduated in 1956 with her 
Associate’s Degree in Art and Business. 
At the time, she had no idea she 
would dedicate the next 50 years as 
an employee of the college.

Bible was hired in July of 1956 as 
an assistant to the Dean of Pratt 
Community College, who at the time 
was also the high school principal. She 
served as the Administrative Assistant 
to the President until her first retirement 
in 2003. She then worked part time as 
an Associate Director until she retired 
again in 2006.

During her 50 years as an employee, 
Bible saw many changes throughout 
the college, such as the location of 
the campus itself.

“When I started working at PCC, the 
juniors and seniors in high school and 
the junior college were all in the same 
building,” said Bible. “We had a joint 
office. We were part of the public 
school system at that time.”

PCC and the public school system 
remained in the same building until the 
two entities separated and developed 
their own school boards. Bible recalls 
the moment they split, which was 
when the Kansas Community College 
Act was enforced. PCC had to move 
to a new location after the split.

“We moved to an old grade school 
building as an interim, which is where 
the parking lot just east of the middle 
school is. It has since been torn down,” 
said Bible.

While at the interim building, a bond 
issue for the new campus was passed, 
however not without trouble.

“They passed one bond issue, but 
there was a problem and there was a 
lawsuit brought,” said Bible. “We had 
to do it all over again.”

The second bond issued passed, 
and Bible recalls the current Benson 

Education Center being built in 1968. 
Since then, there has been a lot of 
changes to the current campus, 
including the addition of residence 
halls and new buildings.

Along with the move to the current 
campus, perhaps the biggest change 
Bible had witnessed through her 
time at PCC was the change in 
technology. When she first started, 
most of her work was done via manual 
typewriters and duplication machines. 
By the time she retired, computers and 
copy machines were the norm.

“We were all eager to change as 
technology became more convenient 
to use,” said Bible.

For the most part, she believes 
students throughout the years 
remained the same with their goals to 
better themselves by attending PCC. 
She does believe, however, that as 
the years went on, students began to 
mature much quicker. Students began 
to involve themselves in interests 
outside of their school and into the 
community.

“They do a lot of community service 
work we didn’t do back when I was in 
school,” said Bible. “I’m real proud of 
the young people today.”

The biggest monumental occurrence 
during Bible’s career was when the 
college obtained its dedication as a 
vocational school.

“In either 1984 or 1985, we went to 
Topeka and appeared before the 
Kansas State Board of Education,” 
said Bible. “There were two busses 
of people that went to testify and to 
support our cause. There were people 
from businesses and individuals in the 
community that went.”

Students carried petitions and took 
them back to their hometowns to 
have them signed.

“We had a huge stack of petitions 
and binders we took to Topeka, which 
was pretty impressive to the Kansas 

State Board of Education,” said Bible. 
“We were successful with that trip and 
everyone was really excited coming 
home.”

In 2002, Bible was presented with 
the Professional Board Staff Member 
Award from the Association of 
Community College Trustees (ACCT). 
Any board staff member, such as 
college or board secretaries in 
colleges governed by the ACCT, 
that showed exemplary service 
were eligible to receive the award. 
Nominees spanned across the nation 
making the award rather special to 
Bible and to PCC. When asked what 
made her successful in her position, 
she said that being informed and 
flexible are the main contributors

“I would not change anything about 
my years at PCC,” said Bible. “For the 
most part, it was a very good 50 years. 
I can honestly say I loved my job and I 
still miss it some days, but I am enjoying 
retirement, too!”

Bible was an integral person in 
achieving the many triumphs and 
successes that make PCC the 
institution it is today. Pratt Community 
College would like to thank her for 
her time and effort in her 50 years of 
building futures.

FEATURED ALUMNUS
Elizabeth Bible



“I think I made a mistake.” 

The first words Don Schwartz 
remembers telling his mother after he 
arrived in Pratt during the summer of 
1966 were less than enthusiastic. Little 
did he know at the time, his upcoming 
journey through Pratt and Pratt 
Community College, known as Pratt 
Junior College at the time, would be 
one that would change his life forever. 

Schwartz was a stellar high school 
football player in Pennsylvania with 
hopes and dreams to play Division 
I ball. At the time, he had only one 
obstacle stopping him from fulfilling 
that dream – English. The University of 
Pennsylvania, as well as a few other 
schools, had recruited him to play 
football but he was not accepted due 
to his SAT scores in English. 

“They said I have to attend a junior 
college before I could attend,” said 
Schwartz. “They had sent my name 
onto junior colleges to recruit me. I 
had probably five junior colleges from 
Kansas, as well as San Francisco, Texas, 
and Colorado recruiting me. A lot of 
junior colleges.” 

A phone call from the PCC football 
coach, Ray Fulton, eventually won 
Schwartz over. 

“Coach told me, ‘The people out here 
talk funny compared to you. We don’t 
have any trees compared to where 
you are coming from. It’s a real small 
town. There are more horses and cows 
than there are people.’ He was being 
totally honest,” said Schwartz. 

After Fulton told him he would get a 
spot on a Division I university roster 
back east with hard work put in on 
both, the field and the classroom, 
Schwartz had made up his mind. 

“I got off the phone and told my 
mom I am going to Pratt, Kansas,” 
said Schwartz. “I got out the map 
and discovered it was a little town 
between Dodge City and Wichita. 
I had seen the movie, Gun Smoke. 
I knew about Dodge City. I knew 
Wichita. So I decided to come here.” 

With $100 saved from a summer 
job and a suitcase full of clothes, 
Schwartz boarded a train in Pittsburg, 
Pennsylvania and 26 hours later, 
arrived in Pratt, Kansas. 

“I got off the train at 3:30 a.m. in 
Pratt. I immediately thought, ‘Oh my 
gosh. I think I made a mistake,’” said 
Schwartz. “There was a grasshopper 
on the glass that was bigger than our 
birds we have back home.” 

The next morning, Schwartz and a 
few other football players went down 
to the lobby at the Parrish Hotel to 
meet Fulton. He showed them the 
college, which was an old 1919 high 
school building across from the hotel. 
The postcard he was sent was an 
architectural photo of the current 
college as it is today. 

“It was beautiful,” said Schwartz. “I was 
told if I stayed for two years, I would 
attend classes in that building.” 

Schwartz remembers the college had 
no dorms at that time. Fulton took 
Schwartz into the school to meet his 
academic advisor, Ray McKinney. 

“I told Mr. McKinney that I wanted to 
go to university back east when I am 

done here,” said Schwartz. “He told 
me, ‘You take everything that I tell 
you. Don’t argue with me. I will get you 
into one of those schools.’ I told him, 
‘Sir, whatever you tell me to take, I will 
take it.” 

Schwartz took everything he was told 
to for the next two years. He played 
football during the 1966-1967 season 
and the team went on to win seven 
games with only two losses and one 
tie.  A Sterling Bowl win concluded the 
season and the Pratt Junior College 
Beavers were ranked seventh in the 
nation. 

After graduation, Schwartz transferred 
to Villanova University and was the first 
junior college athlete to be accepted. 
Every credit he had taken at Pratt 
Junior College had transferred in to 
the university. In fact, the transcript 
was the best the Dean of the School 
of Arts and Sciences had seen coming 
from a junior college. 

“I was the first athlete they took from 
a junior college,” said Schwartz. “They 
had another kid come in right after 
me. Twenty three credits after two 
years were all that transferred for him. 
Everything I had coming out of Pratt 
Community College transferred into 
Villanova.” 

PCC not only prepared Schwartz for 
the university academically, he also 
found success on the football field. The 
university knew him from high school 
and saw film, but they were impressed 
with the improvements he had made 
in the two years prior.

“We started football practice and 
the head coach asked me where I 
learned to play football like that,” said 
Schwartz. “I told him, ‘Sir, I played in 
the Kansas Jayhawk JuCo Conference 
and I played against the Coffeyville 
Red Ravens.’ They were the National 
Junior College champions every year.”

Schwartz attended Villanova for three 
years and married a Kansas girl who 
was anxious to get back to the small 

FEATURED ALUMNUS
Don Schwartz



2018 Boyd Davies Executive-in-Residence 

Featured Alumnus: Don Schwartz cont.

The 2018 Boyd Davies Executive-in-Residence is Dale Withers, 
Owner of Southwest Truck Parts, Inc.  Southwest Truck Parts, Inc. has 
been in operation for over 50 years. Started as a sole proprietorship 
at the Junction of Highways 54 & 61 in Pratt, Kansas, it has grown in 
size with three additional locations and a workforce in excess of 80 
employees. 

The business specializes in servicing the Heavy-Duty Truck Industry. 
Operations provide diversification in the form of a new parts opera-
tion, the production and sale of rebuilt transmissions and rear-ends, 
the sale of new and used trucks and equipment, a repair shop, a 
machine shop, a frame shop, and a salvage operation.
 

Withers and Southwest Truck Parts have also been the 
underwriting sponsor for the annual scholarship auction benefitting 
PCC student scholarships for the last two years.

Dale and the Southwest Truck Parts staff will be honored Apr. 26 at 
PCC’s Carpenter Auditorium hosted by the Business Department.

The Boyd Davies Executive-in-Residence Award is just one of the 
ways that PCC celebrates being part of the Pratt community.

town way of life. In 1976, he accepted 
a job at Liberty Middle School and 
worked there for five years before 
being hired as a recruiter at PCC in 
1981. 

“The President of PCC at the time, 
Norman Myers, stopped me at a high 
school basketball game and asked if I 
would like to come work at the college 
as a recruiter,” said Schwartz. “He said, 
‘You went to school at Pratt. I know 
you believe in the place. I will give you 
a raise and your boss will be Mr. Ray 
McKinney.’ I immediately told him I am 
coming.”

With his previous academic advisor 
as his mentor, Schwartz led a very 
successful recruiting career. 

“It was easy to recruit students and 

convincing parents because I went to 
Pratt,” said Schwartz. “I graduated from 
Pratt. I went on and was very successful 
at a major university that was real high 
academically. The parents liked that 
and sent their kids here.” 

In his 28 years as an employee, 
Schwartz served many roles within 
the college. He was a coach, the 
Director of Admissions, an athletic 
director, and he even taught a class 
or two. No matter which hat he wore, 
he continued doing what he enjoyed 
doing most – recruiting students. 

“I told Ray one time, ‘I can’t believe 
you are paying me to do this. I love 
doing this job. I go find kids from schools 
and bring them on campus. I give them 
a tour. I am selling them something that 

I believe in,’” said Schwartz. 

Schwartz retired from the college in 
2009. In 2015, he was inducted into the 
PCC Athletic Hall of Fame due to his 
successes as an athlete, coach, and 
athletic director. 

When asked if he would change 
anything about his journey that took 
him to Pratt, where he once thought 
he had made a mistake after stepping 
off the train in 1966, Schwartz would not 
hesitate to say no. 

“If Villanova offered me a scholarship 
right after high school back in 1966, 
knowing what I know now, I would tell 
them and any other Division I school, 
no,” said Schwartz. “I am going to Pratt 
Junior College.” 

September 6, 1938, Pratt Junior College opened its doors as the 14th junior college created in Kansas. Pratt 
“Juco” welcomed 150 new students to its original campus located on 401 S Hamilton St. Eighty years later, Pratt 
Community College, is proud to have helped build the futures of thousands of students on-campus, online, at 

our Winfield and Wichita learning centers and through high school concurrent enrollment.

The mission of Pratt Community College is maximum student learning, individual and workforce development, 
high quality instruction and service, and community enrichment. PCC is proud to be a part of the community in 

Pratt, Kansas. With more than 80 years of history, PCC remains humbled to serve our community and students 
who come to build a foundation for their lives.

This year we celebrate this grand anniversary and remember those who’ve walked through these halls. Each 
month during 2018 PCC is proud to feature stories and memories from alumnae, community members and 
faculty who have helped see our institution and mission grow. If you would like to share an experience or 

memory or be considered for one of our monthly features contact 
Jessica Sanko, 620-450-2192, jessicas@prattcc.edu. 



PCC Opens Enrollment For New Technical 
Program

PCC EPT Department Holds Job Fair For 
Students and Employers

Pratt Community College has announced a new 
program to begin in the fall of 2018.
The new program, Modern Distribution Sales & 
Management (MDSM) provides an exceptional 
opportunity for students to experience learning 
outside of the classroom as well as a paid 
internship.  Students have an opportunity to earn 
an MSDM Certificate after one year, earn their 
AAS of MSDM Degree, or earn their AS Degree 
and transfer to a four year university for a BS in 
Industrial Distribution. The MDSM AAS degree 
and certificate completion pending approval by 
Kansas Board of Regents as of March 2018.
PCC’s MDSM associate program is a combination 
of supply chain logistics, sales, information systems, 
finance, marketing, and procurement. MDSM 
professionals are hands-on workers who primarily 
operate as the sales and marketing arm for manufacturers of industrial products. Course offerings provide 
students with professional, technical, business, communication, and leadership competencies.
It is the goal of the institution and program to help students in the MDSM program gain hands-on experience 
with local businesses as well as offer them meaningful exposure to potential job opportunities within the county 
and state. The new curriculum will include real-world exposure to the industry by visiting companies on-site and 
participating in internships with program industry partners such as Stanion Wholesale Electric.

The Electrical Power Technology (EPT) Job 
Fair is an annual event held in the spring 
hosted by the department. EPT Faculty 
are able to showcase their Lineman 
class to prospective employers from the 
surrounding region. Each student has 
a chance to demonstrate their skills in 
climbing and working on electrical poles 
at the PCC EPT facility while they are being 
observed by prospective 
Many of the students have made 
applications for Internships to these 
employers who use this event as a time 
to evaluate and compare their skills. 
There were approximately 12 electrical 
companies represented at the event who 
had a chance to speak with students 
after the demonstration about potential 
summer internship and career opportunities 
available. 
Freshmen and sophomores both have the opportunity to meet with professionals. For most, this event secures a 
summer internship, a chance for the student to gain more real-world experience while classes are not in session 
over.
“We received a lot of positive feedback on this year’s students,” said Dave Campbell, EPT Instructor. “The 
blustery day we had for the event was unfortunate but did add a great sense of real working conditions to the 
students working aloft on the Poles. It was a Great Day overall for everyone.” 



The Jayhawk Conference has announced the award winners for the 2017-18 winter sports. 
Several Pratt Community College student athletes were selected as some of the best athletes in the 
KJCCC.

Nick Lucas was selected to the second team KJCCC for wrestling. Lucas was an NJCAA national 
qualifier this past season at 165lbs. At nationals, Lucas was one round away from qualifying as a 
NJCAA all-american. Lucas finished his freshman season at PCC with a record of 15-4 with 10 pins 
and two tech falls. 

Jaylon Wilson was selected as a men’s basketball KJCCC all-conference honorable mention. 
The sophomore guard was an iron man for the Beavers this season averaging 31 minutes per game. 
Wilson shot 46 percent, 34 percent from beyond the three-point arch and 82 percent from the free 
throw line. Averaging 14 points per game, Wilson scored 443 points for the Blue and White. Wilson 
came down with 117 rebounds, had 67 assists and 34 steals.

Channa Parvin was selected as a KJCCC all-conference honorable mention in women’s 
basketball. The sophomore guard averaged 24 minutes per game. Parvin shot 32 percent from the 
field, 34 percent from three-point range and 76 percent from the free throw line. This season Parvin 
scored 193 points. She also had 62 rebounds, 38 assists and 15 steals.

Congratulations to these PCC student athletes for their accomplishments this season.

PCC Winter Sports Student Athletes 
Named KJCCC All-Conference Teams



Pratt Community College track 
and field traveled to Shawnee, 
Oklahoma to compete in the 
Oklahoma Baptist Open. The 
Beavers were one of the few NJCAA 
schools at the open and competed 
well against runners from the NCAA 
division II level through NAIA ranks.

On the women’s side, Anysia 
Romain and Madeline Jacobsen 
led the Beavers in the 400m 
dash. Romain ran a 1:00.90 while 
Jacobsen trailed just behind at 
1:01.72. Jacobsen also exceled in 
the 400m hurdles finishing with a 
time of 1:08.99. In the 100m dash 
Tavaija Bennet placed in the top 10 
of a field of 24 runners with a time 
of 12.71. Cayla Smither took fourth 
in the triple jump with a jump of 
10.09m.

For the men, Robert Maston finished second out of a field of 19 runners in the 400m dash with a 
time of 49.26. Jevony Murray and Dorson St. Phard took first and second in the 100m dash. Murray 
took first with a time of 10.83. St. Phard finished just behind Murray with a time of 10.84.

The Blue and White took three of the top five spots in the 200m dash. Murray led the way at 21.81 
for second place. In fourth place was St. Phard at 22.12. Rounding out the top five was Maston 
finishing fifth with a time of 22.40.

Elijah Battle rounded out the top 10 in the 800m race with a time of 2:00.03. William Charles 
finished thirteenth in the 800m with a time of 2:00.57.

PCC track and field next compete in the Wichita KT Woodman Classic on April 13 and 14. Events 
start at 10 a.m. both days and will last through the day.

PCC Track and Field Compete in the 
Oklahoma Baptist University Open

The second annual Beaver Backer Duck Race is set for Thursday 
April 19 at Jack Ewing Park! Tickets are on sale now at the PCC 

Athletics Office. 



Pratt Community College is 
proud to announce the opening 
of the newly renovated and 
revitalized Sports Performance 
and Fitness Center. The weight 
room at PCC has had a few 
different floor plans here on the 
current campus. The lower level 
of the Riney Student Center has 
always been its home but it has 
spent time in both the north and 
south rooms of Riney. Those who 
used the equipment housed in 
the room, would have described 
it as sufficient to get basic 
strength training done, but it had 
definitely seen better days. There 
was also a genuine concern 
about improving the cardio 
equipment. Discussions have 
been ongoing for several years 
to design and implement plans to upgrade and add the kind of equipment which could be used by 
student-athletes, the general student population, faculty and staff. 

The Sports Performance and Fitness Center boasts the utilization of both the north and south 
rooms in the lower level of the Riney Student Center. Advanced Exercise helped put together the 
plans and choose the equipment to outfit both rooms. 

PCC Preident, Dr. Michael Calvert, says he is excited to see the updated fitness center.
 “This newly remodeled facility will certainly aid in the training of student-athletes at PCC and 

should make positive impacts in the recruitment of new students to PCC,” said calvert. “The best 
part is that all students and PCC faculty and staff can use the new equipment. We are appreciative 
of the PCC Board of Trustees for their support and approval of the use of student fees to fund this 
much-needed project”.

The focus of the north room is the cardio equipment. It houses four treadmills, a stair climber, two 
ellipticals and both a recumbent and upright stationary bike. These items will allow our students, 
faculty and staff to have a place to improve their fitness and general wellness, in addition to 
decreasing stress. The room also houses a multifunctional fitness piece called the Synrgy 360T. It 
has multiple chin up bar alignments, a land mine station, a set of TRX bands, an adjustable height 
step up platform, and an adjustable height dip handle. This set of stations allows users to be more 
creative with their workouts and execute some of the current fitness trend exercises. For those who 
prefer using dumbbells for their training, it holds a set of dumbbells ranging from 5lbs to 30lbs. 

The south room is geared more towards strength and conditioning and the Olympic style lifting 
programs utilized by several of our athletic teams. This room houses six half racks which hold two 
Olympic power bars to allow two users to be at work at once on one rack. Each rack is outfitted 
with weight plates and bumper plates ranging from 2.5lbs to 45lbs, a multi-adjustable bench, a set 
of power blocks that range from 12.5lbs to 125lbs, a multi-height plyo box, a landmine attachment, 
a set of med balls, and a set of strength bands. The room also holds a dual-functional trainer with 
two cable pulley stations and a multi-adjustable bench allowing for a variety of functional training 
exercises. Additionally, there will be two TV’s installed for instruction, visual aids, and athletic training 
program use.

Student workers will be on staff from 9a.m. to 9 p.m. Monday through Friday while classes are in 
session. They will be able to help people learn to operate the equipment and give some general 
descriptions for use. PCC offers a variety courses geared towards health and fitness including 
Yoga, Beginning and Advance Weightlifting, and Exercise Techniques. With the expansion of this 
facility there is a possibility of more courses being offered in the future. If you would like help putting 
together a personalized training program, please see Carmen Forest or Coach Ken Kepley.

PCC Updates Sports Performance and 
Fitness Center                              







    Cross Point Church Service: Sunday’s in the Benson Education                 
Center - Room 36 @ 8:30PM 

  
 
 
 
 
 
       

 April 2018  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 Easter 
 

2  

 

3  
Mental Health Speaker 
6:30PM  
Carpenter Auditorium 

4  
 

5  
 

6  
 

7  
PCC Baseball 

VS 
Dodge City 

Double Header  
1PM & 4PM 

8  
 

9  
 

Tie Dye Night  
8:00 pm 

In Front of Woj Hall 
 

10  
 
 
 
 

 

11  
PCC Softball 

VS 
Garden City 

Double Header 
2PM & 4PM 

12  
PCC Baseball 

VS 
Garden City 

Double Header  
1PM & 4PM 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 
 
 
 
 
 

$2 Reservation 
Bus Departs @ 1PM 

16  
 

Skate Night 
RollaRena 
9:00PM  

17 Tax Day 
PCC Baseball 

VS 
Northern Oklahoma 

1PM 

 

18  
           
 

Olympic Games 
       Powder Puff Football 

8:00PM 
Zerger Field  

19  
 

 
         6:00 pm 

Jack Ewing Park  
 

Ultimate Frisbee  
7:30PM 
Jack Ewing Park  

20  
    Pratt After Dark: Music  

9:00 pm  
Upper Commons  

 
 

 

21  
PCC Baseball 

VS 
Hutch 

Double Header  
1PM & 3:30PM 

22 Earth Day 
 

Carpenter Auditorium 
2:30PM 

23  
 

24  
 
 
 
 

 

25  
 

26  
Mario Kart Tournament 

8:00PM 
Scholarship Hall  

 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

 

April 7th 
PCC Softball 

VS 
Seward 

Double Header 
2PM & 4PM 

 

 

April 20th: Pratt After Dark  
Refreshments, Karaoke & The Greatest Showman 
Benson Commons @ 9pm 
 

April 21st: Beaver Tailgate and BBQ - Outdoor Basketball Court @ 11:30AM 
                    Coco – Porter Hall Wall @ 9PM 
 

April 22rd: Farewell Ice Cream Social – Beaver Bites @ 1PM 
                    Finale Concert - Carpenter Auditorium @ 2:30PM  

April 15th: Field Trip to Tanganyika Wildlife Park - $2 Reservation 
                   Bus Departs from the Benson Parking Lot @ 1PM 
 

April 16th: Skate Night - Rolla Rena @ 9PM                
 

April 18th: Olympic Games & Powder Puff Football 
                   Zerger Field @ 8PM 
April 19th: Duck Race - Jack Ewing Park @ 6PM 
                   Ultimate Frisbee - Jack Ewing Park @ 7:30PM 
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                   Ultimate Frisbee - Jack Ewing Park @ 7:30PM 
 

 


